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Holy Spirit Parish 
Mission Statement 

 
 

We come together as a diverse and welcoming 
community to glorify, praise, and give thanks to God in Christ 
Jesus.  Inspired by God’s Word and the Eucharist, we go forth 
to serve the needs of our parish and the extended community. 
 

 We are called through the Holy Spirit to spread the 
Gospel message and reach out to the poor and oppressed. We 
are committed to know, understand, and love each other as 
members of Christ’s body. 

Sunday Is 45:1, 4-6; 1 Thes 1:1-5b; Mt 22:15-21 

Monday Eph 2:1-10; Lk 12:13-21 

Tuesday Eph 2:12-22; Lk 12:35-38 

Wednesday Eph 3:2-12; Lk 12:39-48 

Thursday Eph 3:14-21; Lk 12:49-53 

Friday Eph 4:1-6; Lk 12:54-59 

Saturday Eph 4:7-16; Lk 13:1-9 

Sunday Ex 22:20-26; 1 Thes 1:5c-10; Mt 22:34-40 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK 

MASS INTENTIONS 

Sunday, 18 October 2020  
10:30 am 

29TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
The People of Holy Spirit Parish 

Wednesday,  21 October 2020 
6:30 pm 

WEEKDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
Al Roker 

Sunday, 25 October 2020  
10:30 am 

30TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
The People of Holy Spirit Parish 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

10/18 June Averyhart  

10/19 
Kevin McCabe 
Joe Michalski 

Virginia Simmons 
Jalen Staples 

10/21 Rose Dukes Roy Madison 

10/22 Lakeshia Logan  

10/24 Joseph Vallery III Leonard Tanks 

MAY THEY REST IN THE LORD’S PEACE 
 

Last Saturday Shirley Wenson passed away.  The wake 
will be at 10:00 am on Tuesday this week at Holy Spirit 
Church and the funeral Mass will follow at 10:30 am.  
Please pray for her and her daughters, Sunni and Taylor. 
 

Mr. Herbert Mauldin passed away on October 9th.  He is 
the father of Reggie Jones and the ex-husband of Marian 
Mauldin.  His funeral service was held on Saturday 
(yesterday) at Calhoun Funeral Home on Lakeshore 
Boulevard. 

SUBMITTING YOUR ELECTION BALLOT 
 

Please don’t allow any hardship or difficulty prevent you 
from exercising your right to vote.  If you need assistance 
completing the absentee ballot process, please contact the 
church office. 

PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL 
 

The Parish Pastoral Council meeting is today at 5:00 pm.  
The meeting will take place through a video-conference 
call.  To see the names, photos, and contact information 
of all Parish Pastoral Council members, please take a 
copy  of the Parish Pastoral Council membership booklet 
on the publication rack near the church side (north) en-
trance.   
 

Also, the names of the current members of the council 
are on the parish website under the “parish information” 
tab. 
 

Any parishioner is welcome to attend the meeting and 
follow the conversation.  Here is the information you will 
need to sign-in to the call:  
h t t p s : / / z o o m . u s / j / 9 7 4 5 8 0 2 0 6 2 7 ?
pwd=TjJCYlovN21mTjhOQm1hSm5QQTFFQT09 
 

Rather than retype such a complex hyperlink,  you will 
find a clickable link on the parish website’s homepage.  
Alternatively, if you send an email request, we can reply 
with this information, in which case all you have to do is 
click on the link in our response to your email.  When 
signing in to the meeting, you may need the following 
information as well: 
 

Meeting ID: 974 5802 0627  Passcode: 017810 
 

Please make your request to: 
office@holyspiritcleveland.org 



The Twenty-ninth Sunday in Ordinary Time 18 October 2020 

FULL, CONSCIOUS, AND ACTIVE PARTICIPATION 
 

Reflections on the Celebration of Sunday Mass 
the eleventh and last in a series 

 
 

Summary and Conclusions 
 

 

This series of articles hardly exhausts all that there is to 
say about our celebration of the Sunday liturgy.  The 
beauty of all things godly, spiritual and liturgical is that 
we can never say everything that there is to say; our un-
derstanding will never be complete; we can never allow 
ourselves to stop learning, exploring and experiencing.  
In the end, the liturgy is something to be engaged and 
experienced, not learned or taught. 
 

These articles have considered Sunday Mass through the 
prism of the “full, conscious and active participation” 
that the church identified as its first aim – the aim “to be 
considered before all else” – in the reform and renewal of 
the liturgy which began on the First Sunday of Advent in 
1964. 
 

There is nothing that can propel a congregation in true 
worship, and the presiding celebrant in leading this pray-
er, greater than this kind of participation by the congrega-
tion when responding to the prayers and singing.  The 
most important things for the entire congregation to sing 
fully, in a prioritized order are: 
 

1. the acclamations surrounding the eucharistic prayer 
(holy, memorial acclamation, amen), 

2. the gospel acclamation, 
3. the refrain of the responsorial psalm, 
4. the entrance processional hymn 
5. the communion processional hymn 
 

There are many other sung parts, of course, and our par-
ticipation in them is important.  But the above stand out 
as particularly important and necessary for all of us to 
participate in. 
 

These articles are written with the hope that they will 
inspire our further exploration of the richness of Sunday 
liturgy and move us into an appreciation of our right and 
duty to participate fully, consciously and actively, so that 
we “may, in company with all God’s people, be strong to 
grasp what is the breadth and length and height and 
depth of Christ’s love…” (Ephesians 3:18). 

THEA BOWMAN CENTER 
LOVE IN THE TIME OF COVID 

 

The core mission of Thea Bowman Center is at the heart 
of every challenge facing us today:  Covid-19, societal 
racism, economic, educational, and health disparities.  
 

Please join the virtual benefit, October 22nd - 24th.  For 
three days, through emails and social media, the Thea 
Bowman Center will highlight their role in the communi-
ty during the pandemic, as well as programs and activities 
at the center.  When you receive their emails, please con-
sider contributing, and forwarding the emails to family 
and friends. 
 
 

For information write to: 
l inda.dudzinsky@theabowmancenter .org. Vis it  
www.theabowmancenter.org to see each day’s message.  
The Thea Bowman Center thanks the members of Holy 
Spirit Church for our ongoing support.   

ELECTION EVE PRAYER SERVICE 
 

The Newman Catholic Campus Ministry at CSU is host-
ing an evening of praise and adoration on Monday even-
ing, November 2nd at 7:00 pm at Saint Peter Church, East 
17th and Superior Avenue.  Priests will also be available to 
celebrate the Sacrament of Reconciliation during the ser-
vice.  If you have questions, please leave a message for 
Fr. Philip Bernier, OFM Cap, the Catholic chaplain at 
Cleveland State University, at 216-431-8854.  

CORONAVIRUS PROTECTIVE MEASURES 
 

Seeing the dramatic increase of infections  in Ohio and all 
over the country, we want to renew our efforts to keep 
each other safe in church so that the church building can 
remain open for Sunday Mass.   
 

Starting this weekend, you’ll see more ushers in church.  
They will place a dab of sanitizer in your hand as you en-
ter, help you find a seat if you come late, and direct pro-
cessions.  Please cooperate with what they ask of you.  
Let’s be vigilant about keeping each other safe. 

PARISH SCHOOL OF RELIGION (PSR) 
 

Each family who has registered for PSR should have re-
ceived the class materials through the postal service this 
week. 
 

If you haven’t registered yet, please do so as soon as pos-
sible, so that we can describe our plan for the year and 
make sure you have what you will need.  Registration 
forms are available in the church and on our website. 
 

The first class is scheduled for Saturday, November 14th. 

Sunday, November 8th, at the 10:30 am Mass, is our par-
ish commemoration of all the deceased, paying particular 
attention to those brothers and sisters in Christ who were 
buried from our church in the last twelve months.  Fur-
ther information will be in next week’s bulletin. 



PRAY FOR OUR PARISHIONERS IN THE MILITARY: 

Saundra Clark Melissa James Stephanie Wentz Andy Hutchinson Uchechi Onwuanaibe 

Joshua Sánchez Tyrone Franklin, Jr. Mario Williams                             Steven Daniel Sadé Powers-Morgan 

Dennis Ross, II                        Steven Rau                                Glen Pfleger   Maurice Williams  

COLLECTION  

11 October 2020 — envelope contributions   $3,432.00 

Ministries of Mercy —  envelope contributions   $335.00 

Thank you so much for your continuous support! 

11 October 2020 — online contributions   $2,923.00 

Ministries of Mercy — online contributions   $110.00 

Sunday collection total   $6,355.00 

Ministries of Mercy total   $445.00 

 

PRAY FOR OUR BROTHERS AND SISTERS 
 
 

If you or members of your family are admitted to the hospital and would like to be visited and remembered in prayer, please notify the parish office.  If you are unable to attend Mass 
and want to receive a visit from the pastor or deacons, please contact the parish office. 

 

Let us always pray for our sick and shut-in parishioners. In particular, please remember in prayer: 
 

Rochelle Larkin-Carr Estella Fortson Catherine Powell Amanda Lewis Rosie Bridges 

Eliza Solomon Henry & Kay Tucker Carrie Aaron John P. Jones, Jr. Maxine & Shelby Friend 

Calvin Singleton, Sr. Marvin Young Richard Bass Elissa Coleman Shirley Liston 

Roger & Connie Raines Jesse & Jessica Carr Demateress Richards Len Rosky Jerry Freeman 

Rosemarie McBride Fletcher & Delores Posey Jeffrey Rose Luis Lorenzo Bill & Monica Starks 

Vera Payne Pauline Reed Catherine Wilson Tammy Larkin Bettina & Horace Bowling 

Beverly Jordan Marian Mauldin Marlene Land Maria Hanan Patricia Polk 

Carmen Whaley Don Miller Denise Curry Patricia Pendleton Marlene DeBrossard 

Edith Richardson Allyssa Brand-Bey Theresa Talbott Frederick Whatley Thelma Arnold 

Helen Collier Reaver Jones Margaret Luton Daniel Jefferson Isaac King, Sr. 

Sr. Mary Beth Daly Della Powell Sandra Cummings Sharm Starks Tyrone  & Terry Lester 

Kenny White Raman Belinson Maureen Belinson Linda E. Williams Horace Reese 

Doris St. Clair Ruby Fett Jesse Smiley D.D. Ward -Warden Jonathan Traylor 

Kiana Pearson Mildred Jackson Mary Evans   

     

Please silence all cellular phones and other electronic devices prior to the beginning of our liturgies. 

MEN’S UNDERWEAR & SOCK DRIVE 
 

Next Sunday is the last day to donate to the Holy Name 
Society underwear and sock drive.  Please place new 
men’s underwear and socks in any size in the boxes at 
the church doors.  Monetary donations (clearly marked) 
are accepted and can be put in the collection basket.  All 
donations will be given to Refuge of Hope, which serves 
meals to the homeless as well as being a men’s shelter.  

YOUTH MASS 
 

Sunday, November 15th marks the return to celebrating 
Mass with a focus on our youth.  As in the past, one Sun-
day each month will be celebrated by highlighting the 
contributions of our young people. 

CATHOLIC CHARITIES ANNUAL APPEAL RESULTS 
 

Thank you for your support of the Annual Appeal, espe-
cially as the needs of our communities continue to grow 
during Covid-19.  Here at Holy Spirit Church, 68 parish-
ioners have pledged $22,385 toward our parish goal of 
$19,149.  $20,243 of pledges have been fulfilled.  That is 
116.90% of our overall goal.  That is a great achieve-
ment, particularly during these unprecedented times.    


